# YUBA-SUTTER RIGHT TO LIFE COMMITTEE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING Home of John & Maureen Guth July 3, 2013

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Maureen Guth Heather Pugh John Guth Michael Pugh

**Michael Gabhart** 

**Mary Anne Brayton** 

GUESTS PRESENT: Danny Thompson Hope Ithurburn

## **CALL TO ORDER:**

Maureen called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm. She also stated she will restock the brochures in the St. Isidore vestibule tomorrow.

#### **OPENING PRAYER:**

Mike Gabhart led the opening prayer.

#### **APPROVAL OF MINUTES:**

Motion was m/s/c to approve the minutes of June 5, 2013.

## TREASURER'S REPORT:

John reported we have \$ in the bank. We paid \$50 to AWF (\$25 for May and \$25 for June), \$339.51 to Print Worx, \$70.70 to the Post Master, \$90 insurance for the fair booth and deposited \$100 in donations. A discussion ensued as to alternatives to printing and mailing the Newsletter (492 copies) since the costs have increased. Maureen will call Print Worx to ask if there would be a cost savings to switch to white paper instead of using colored paper like we have.

John still has not heard any more from the IRS regarding our 501(3)c status.

Today, we received a check from the Sacramento Diocese for \$3200 from the annual Catholic Appeal. Maureen will prepare and mail the questionnaire and send a thank you note.

We also received more of the magazines "Just For Girls/Guys" from Human Life Alliance. A motion was made and seconded to send them a donation for \$40.

#### **LEGISLATION:**

Mike Pugh gave an update on pending legislation: AB154 (abortion) was amended and re-referred to the Health Committee. AB980 (abortion) was amended and re-referred to the Health Committee. HR1797: Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection Act was passed by the House of Representatives and sent to the Senate on June 18.

## **WEBSITE UPDATE:**

Mike Pugh handed out the website statistics pages which showed we had 1,693 visits in June to the website. Our top pages viewed were our about page, minutes, signs, fair, and lifelinks.

#### **RADIO SPOTS & MAGAZINES:**

Three radio spots were chosen last month. Maureen sent out the new ones via email to the board to choose from among those. She sent the new selections to Lou Binninger who replied that he was in Vietnam and will get in touch with her when he returns.

# **RESPECT LIFE:**

Heather gave an update on the Spiritual Adoption program at St. Isidore.

# **PLANNED PARENTHOOD PRAYER VIGIL:**

Heather gave an update of the last vigil at the Yuba City Planned Parenthood. It appears that Planned Parenthood has changed their scheduling to work around our presence at the vigils. A discussion ensued as to how to change the day of the vigil so as to not have Planned Parenthood know but to still let those interested still attend. It was decided that we will plan on the date of the vigil at each monthly meeting, notify Seth Halpren so it can be put in the Ambassador Newspaper and also notify the YLI ladies. The next vigil will be **August 6<sup>th</sup> 4pm-5pm**. Hope will follow-up with Seth to find out when he puts out the newspaper so we will know when to give him the date of the vigil and Heather will contact Mary Gunderson to obtain email addresses of the YLI members so they can be notified.

Heather gave a brief report on the new adoption agency in the Planned Parenthood business complex and Maureen handed out pamphlets.

#### **WEST COAST WALK FOR LIFE:**

Maureen has the confirmation letter from All West for our 3 buses for the Walk in January of 2014, which she will sign and send in. Patrick Conejo is not present to give us an update on the 4<sup>th</sup> bus.

Maureen will get in touch with Mary about fixing the sign that she made for us last year.

#### YUBA-SUTTER FAIR:

Maureen, Diane and Heather put the stickers on the brochures last week, the new magazines have arrived for the fair, and the insurance was paid. Maureen stated she thought about putting up our sign from WCWFL at our booth instead of our usual sign. That idea was met with approval.

The fair workers evening will be the 25<sup>th</sup> of July in the dining room of the St. Isidore Parish Hall. Mary Anne will bring cookies and Mike & Heather will bring bottled water.

Mike Pugh printed out 10 copies of the petition for us to use at the fair and gave them to Maureen.

#### **MISCELLANEOUS:**

Maureen contacted the county Assessor and found out that the complex that contains Planned Parenthood is owned by "Perucci Revocable Trust 2007".

Danny gave a report about the ultrasound machine which was given to A Woman's Friend by the Knights of Columbus. A picture and article appeared in the Woman's Friend newsletter.

Maureen handed out various articles on abortion.

# ADJOURNMENT/CLOSING PRAYER:

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 4, 2013, at 7:00pm

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8: pm and closed with a prayer led by Heather.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Pugh, YSRTL Secretary